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EDITORIAL

Pacific News

Dear readers

Commencing the editorial by announcing some changes that the Pacific News has 
undergone has almost become a tradition over the last few issues. Between the re-
lease Pacific News 33 and this issue, we have worked on introducing a peer-review 
system in order to further increase the quality of articles published in the PN. This in-
volved the establishment of a Scientific Advisory Board with members from recognised 
international universities that have a role in contributing to the review process itself 
as well as hopefully spreading the good word and helping to make this journal better 
known in our parts of the scientific community.
We are therefore pleased to introduce to you the members of the Pacific News Sci-
entific Advisory Board: Dr Roger C.K. Chan, Hong Kong University; Dr Tara Duncan, 
University of Otago; Dr. Rolf Jordan, University of Vienna; Dr Jan Mosedale, University 
of Sunderland and Dr. Jan-Peter Mund, United Nations University, Bonn.

Please note that we have also updated our website (www.pacific-news.de); the new 
authors’ guidelines can be found there.

Regardless of the ongoing changes, however, we will continue in aspiring to pro-
vide you with up-to-date insights into current events in the Pacific rim area and 
related research projects. We hope you enjoy the PN as much as ever and wish 
you an  engaging read.
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White & Black 
Traditional Coffee in Vietnam
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The cover image shows the two 
most popular kinds of fresh Vietna-
mese coffee: The traditional milk 
coffee „cà phê sữa đá” is pictured in 
the front; coffee is filtered through 
a stainless steel filter over swee-
tened condensed milk. Once all 
the coffee has dripped down, it is 
usually stirred and then poured into 
a glass over ice. The cup of black 
coffee without milk in the back is 
called „cà phê đá đến“. Over the 
past decade, Vietnam saw the 
mushrooming of mostly locally-
based coffeehouse chains; the two 
largest ones probably being High-
lands Coffee and Trung Nguyên 
Coffee. The price for a café latte 
sold there can easily exceed that of 
traditional milk coffee by ten times.

The Association for Pacific Studies (Arbeitsgemeinschaft für Pazifische Studien e.V.,
APSA) was founded in 1987 at the Department of Geography of the Technical Univer-
sity Aachen/Germany. Activities include workshops, conferences, public lectures and 
poster exhibitions. The book series Pazifik Forum was initiated in 1990. In 1992, it 
was complemented by the publication of the semi-annual journal Pacific News. 
The latter has developed into the major activity of APSA in recent years.
The APSA sees itself as one of the largest scientific networks in Germany for acade-
mics and practitioners with an interest in the Asia-Pacific region as well as  academic 
exchange.


